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Letter dated 25 April 1985 from the Charg6 d'affaires a-i. of 
the Permanent Mission of Afghanistan to the United Nations 

addressed to the Secretary-General 

I have the honour to inform you that, despite the repeated protests by the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Democratic Republic of Afqhanistan, the 
militarist authorities of Pakistan continue their irresponsible and impudent 
aggressions against our peace-lovinq country, the Democratic Republic of 
Afqhanistan. 

In connection with these aggressions, the Charg6 d'affaires of the Pakistan 
Embassy in Kabul was summoned to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Democratic 
Republic of Afghanistan at noon on 22 April 1985 and the following was pointed out 
to him by the Director of the First Political Department: 
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"A military aircraft of the Pakistan air force crossed the border in the 
Barikot region at 5.30 a.m. on 17 April 1985, and entered 20 kilometres into 
the airspace of the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan at an altitude of 
1,000 metres at 600 kilometres per hour. After accomplishing the flight, the 
aircraft flew towards the right side of Doshela Asmar and continued its way 
back to Pakistan. 

"The Government of the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan seriously 
denounces these hostile aggressions and lodges its severe protest to the 
militarist Government of Pakistan. In this connection, the Government of the 
Democratic Republic of Afqhanistan notes that the militarist authorities of 
Pakistan should abandon immediately their aqqressive actions and not to 
further aggravate the tension in the borders of the two countries." 

I have further the honour to request Your Excellency to arrange for the 
circulation of this letter as a document of the General Assembly, under items 72, 
73, 132, 133 and 138 of the preliminary list, and of the Security Council. 

(Signed) Ebrahim NENGRAHARY 
Charg& d'affaires 


